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The summer’s departed, its glory is gone; be not despairful, for lovely is May

President’s Piece

This evening we welcome members of the Meriden Interact club to our meeting..

Last Friday evening I attended the monthly President’s meeting at Penrith and took the opportunity to present to the District Governor Warwick Tester our donation of $500 to the Millenium Foundation

District Governor Warwick told the meeting that so far this year the District has raised just over $100,000 for the Northcott Society. I told him that we plan to present an amount exceeding $20,000 to the Northcott Society later in June.

Alan Sweet, Padstow Rotary Club, and his GSE team has recently returned from Houston, Texas and has indicated that he and his team are willing and available to attend clubs to speak about their experiences.

Last Sunday a number of our members and I participated in the Salvation Army Red Shield Appeal, providing transport for the many volunteer collectors, and recording and counting the money as collectors returned. Thank you to those members who helped on the day.

I urge all members to indicate their intentions, on the commitment sheet, whether or not you will be attending the District Changeover on Saturday 26 June, at St Joseph’s College, Hunters Hill, 7.00pm sharp, $50 per person, 3 course meal including beer, wine and soft-drink. Please note that tickets must be booked and paid for as one booking for each club. There will not be any facility to book and pay for on the night. Bookings close 11 June 2004.

I have information for those wishing to nominate for District Governor for Rotary year 2006/2007. Nominations are now open, but close on 2 July 2004.

Have a successful week. 

President Keith

******************************************************

Congratulations

Birthdays

Nil

Anniversaries 

31 May 2004 – David & Margaret Croft

31 May 2004 -  Kevin & Karen Beltrame
*******************************************

To night’s Guest Speaker

No guest speaker tonight.  The meeting will close a little earlier to allow those planning to attend or planning  to watch the NRL “State of Origin”  on television to leave early

*******************************************************

Last Week’s Meeting

Alan Davidson came to Sydney from the Central Coast  in 1948 to work for the Commonwealth Bank of Australia, and to play cricket, firstly grade for Western Suburbs, then first class for New South Wales, and test cricket for Australia.

During his cricket career, cricketers received only nominal pay for playing (ten pounds per day for each test) so were required to work when not playing. Alan continued to work for the Bank for over 30 years. After retiring from cricket he became involved in administration, retiring recently after 30 years as President of the NSW Cricket Association. It was interesting to hear him relate many of his experiences on the playing field, comments on the many players he played with and against, and his opinions on various aspects and controversies in the game today.

*******************************************************

Signs spotted around the World

· At the Budapest Zoo: ”Please do not feed the animals. If you have any suitable food, give it to the guard on duty”
· In a City restaurant: ”Open seven days a week, and weekends too”.

Interact

Interact, a Rotary Youth program, was launched by the R.I.Board of Directors in 1962. The first Interact club was established by the Rotary Club of Melbourne, Florida, USA.  Interact clubs provide opportunities for boys and girls of secondary school age to work together in a world fellowship of service and international understanding. Interactors develop skills in leadership and attain practical experience in conducting service projects, thereby learning the satisfaction that comes from serving others. Every Interact club must be sponsored and supervised by a Rotary Club. Today there are over 7,000 Interact clubs with more than 154,000 members in 93 countries

Salvation Army Red Shield Appeal

Sunday 23 May 2004. Thanks to the  support  of students from Homebush Boys, Strathfield Girls, Meriden and St Pats, and by members of the South Strathfield Bowling Club, members of the local community, and members of our Rotary Club the Salvo’s achieved a very commendable result . Co-ordinators, Peter Smith and  Rotarian George Hallworth wish to acknowledge the support given by the following Rotarians, Grahame (and Penny) True, Rod McDougall, (New Grandpa -“would you like to see my photos?), Alan Petersen, Kevin Freund, Keith Stockall, Ray Wilson, Niall King and Bob Templeman.

********************************************************

Coming Events

*********************************

Next Week’s Meeting

Wednesday  2 June 2004. We welcome Wendy McLachlan, from the Brain Injury Association of NSW Inc, an organization providing support and information about acquired brain injury.

********************************************************

Past President’s Night to be held on Wednesday 9 June when the proposed Rotary Club of Strathfield Centenary Projects will be unveiled
Meeting Wednesday 16 June to present our cheque for the proceeds of the “Bike the Park” event to the Northcott Society, and to thank the sponsors and volunteers will now be held at our normal venue (Strathfield Golf Club)
*************************************

Club Change Over

Wednesday 23 June 2004

************************************************

District Change Over

Saturday 26 June 2004  see arrangements detailed in  “President’s Piece” *********************************************

Farewell Dinner for Harley Tarrant – Thursday 22 July at Parramatta 

Harley retires as Manager of the Rotary International South Pacific and Philippines at the end of the current 2003/2004 Rotary year

*******************************************************
Comedy Corner

· Ireland’s worst air disaster occurred early this morning when a small two-seater Cessna plane crashed into a cemetery. Irish search and rescue workers have recovered 1826 bodies so far and expect that number to climb as digging continues into the night…

· Man goes to the Doctor, with a strawberry growing out of his head. Doc says “I’ll give you some cream to put on it”

· Two Eskimos sitting in a kayak were cold. They lit a fire in the craft, it sank, proving once again that you can’t have your kayak and heat it.

********************************************************
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